St Joseph the Worker Catholic Primary School

"A loving Christian family striving to achieve excellence"







Bewley Drive, Kirkby, Liverpool, L32 9PF Phone: 0151 477 8170/3

Dear Parent/Carer

As we close for the Summer break, I would like to thank you for your support during this difficult time, plans are in place to ensure all children and staff can return safely in September. There will be a staggered start to ensure all classes can settle into the new routine. I have included some key information in this letter, I will contact you again via email nearer to the date to confirm the staggered start and end times. Please ensure you look out for this important information.

Year 6

Thank you to our wonderful Year 6 class who have been strong and courageous this year. I am so sorry that you cannot have the usual end of year celebrations right now but hopefully at some point in the future we can arrange something special for you. You will be missed greatly, don't forget to spread your St Joseph's spirit everywhere you go!

School Uniform

When we return in September all children should be in full school uniform. Children should wear black school shoes, not trainers. May we also remind parents that only small stud earrings and watches are permitted. Nail varnish is not allowed.

Pencil Cases and Bags

From September children will not be permitted to bring pencil cases or bags into school. Equipment will be provided by school and remain in school. Children are permitted to bring in a packed lunch.

Breakfast Club

Breakfast club will be available from Wednesday 2^{nd} September from 8am. This will be a reduced service per government guidelines. Please contact school by telephone to reserve a place, it will be given on a first come first served basis. As the government guidance is updated we will inform you. As our external funding has now come to an end the price will be back to the original cost of £1.50 per session.

Staffing

When we return to school in September there will be some changes to staffing: Nursery/ Busy Bees Mrs Sisk, Mrs Bird, Miss Bellair/ Mrs Holt, Mrs Walker Jones

Reception Mrs Clarke, Mrs Morris

Year 1 Mrs Reddin, Mrs Judge, Mr Rigby Year 2 Miss Green, Mrs Westwood

Year 3 Mrs Ormandy, Mrs Reid, Mrs Griffiths

Year 4 Miss Wynne Jones, Mrs Reid, Miss Catterall, Miss Jones Year 5 Miss Burns, Mrs Burke, Miss McDonald, Miss McGrath

Year 6 Miss Bradshaw, Mr Pearce, Mrs Crozier, Mrs Linford, Mr Moorhouse

September Start Dates

Wednesday 2nd September Year 4, Year 5, Year 6 Thursday 3rd September Year 1, Year 2, Year 3

Week beginning Monday 7th September Nursery, Reception (Nursery children will receive a letter containing

further information / individual dates)

We hope that you have received your child's report which was sent out in the post last week, however we are aware of some postal issues, therefore if you haven't received it please contact school before Tuesday 21st July 2020. Please note school closes for the Summer holidays on Friday 17th July, we wish you all a happy, healthy summer and hope to see you safe and well in September!

Kindest regards Mrs J. Ryan Headteacher